Sandy Town Council



To:
   
Cllrs N Aldis, A Jackson, S Lunn, C Osborne (Chairman), 

M Pettitt, M Runchman, M Scott, D Sharman, S Walsh and G White 
Cc: 

Cllrs J Ali, K Lynch, A Maycock, R Smith, Mrs S Sutton 
You are hereby summoned to attend a meeting of the Policy, Finance and Resources Committee of Sandy Town Council which will be held in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Bedfordshire on Monday 21 January at 7.30pm for the purpose of transacting the items of business below.







Town Clerk 

10 Cambridge Road

Sandy SG19 1JE

15 January 2013
A G E N D A

	
	
	Reports Attached

	1
	Apologies for absence


	x

	2
	Declarations of interest and requests for dispensations 
Under the Localism Act 2011 members of Council are not required to make oral declarations of interest at meetings but may not participate in discussion or voting on any items of business in which they have a Declarable Pecuniary Interest (DPI) and under Sandy Town Council’s Standing Orders must leave the room for the duration of all discussion on such items.  (All members’ register of interests are available on the Sandy Town Council website or on application to the Clerk.)  
This item is included on the agenda to enable members to declare new DPIs and also those who wish to do so may draw attention to their stated DPIs and also any non-declarable personal interests which they have declared under Sandy Town Council’s adopted Code of Conduct and which may be relevant to items on the agenda.  
i) Declarable Pecuniary Interests

ii) Personal Interests

iii) Requests for dispensations (must be notified to the Proper Officer in writing in advance of the meeting)

	x

	3
	Minutes of previous meeting

To approve the minutes of the Policy, Finance and Resources Committee held on 12 November 2012.


	x

	4
	Committee Arrangements and Scheme of Delegations

i) To discuss working arrangements for the Policy Finance and Resources Committee, its implications for the Council’s overall scheme of delegations and to complete a questionnaire on behalf of the committee to be reviewed by Town Council

ii) To discuss the working relationship between the HR sub-committee and the Policy, Finance and Resources Committee


	√

√



	5
	Policy Review

i) To consider a revised complaints policy for adoption
ii) To note progress with the review of the community engagement strategy (Cllrs Aldis and Walsh)

iii) To note progress with the review of the expenses policy

iv) To note progress with the review of the grievance policy

	√

√

√

√


	6
	Financial Matters

i) To consider a detailed financial report showing income and expenditure against the revenue budget for the financial year to date (financial year 2012/13)

ii) To approve the accounts for payment
iii) To discuss investment vehicles

	√

√
√

	7
	Property Matters

i) To receive a report on the solar panels at Jenkins Pavilion

ii) To receive a report on the installation of the Welfare Unit at Stratford Road and the purchase of equipment
iii) To receive a report on arrangements for review of premises 10 Cambridge Road


	√
√

√




	4
	Reports for Meeting of Policy, Finance and Resources Committee to be held on Monday 21 January 2013 at 7.30pm for the purpose of transacting the items of business below.
Committee Arrangements and Scheme of Delegations

Clerk’s Report

At the last meeting of the Policy, Finance and Resources Committee on 12 November 2012 it was agreed that the Clerk would produce a questionnaire for consideration by each committee and the staff team in order to assist the planned review of the scheme of delegation and committee structure adopted by Council in April 2012.  A copy of a questionnaire for completion by the PF&R Committee is attached, a summary of staff comments in relation to this committee follows.

In addition to considering the questionnaire provided to all committees on its own behalf, since the PF&R is the parent of the HR sub-committee it is important to review the working relationship between the committee and the sub-committee and to provide information relating to the operations and issues surrounding the HR sub-committee.

Members are asked to discuss the current arrangements of this committee and sub-committee (using the questionnaire provided as structure and prompt for the discussion) and to provide their feedback to be included in a comprehensive review of the council’s whole committee structure.  

Sandy Town Council

COMMITTEE ARRANGEMENTS 

QUESTIONS FOR DISCUSSION

Name of Committee:  Policy, Finance and Resources Committee

Chairman:  Cllr Osborne

1

Committee Size

Is the size and composition of the committee appropriate?  

2

Terms of Reference/Delegated Decision making

Does the committee understand its role and terms of reference?

Does it make any decisions on behalf of Town Council?

Are recommendations followed at Town Council? 

Is there more/less committee could take on? 

Overlap with other committees? Relationship with sub-committee? Relationship with TC?

Is committee necessary?

3

Frequency and timing of Meetings

Too frequent/too infrequent?

Too long/short?

Time of day?

How do meetings fit into annual cycle?

4

Management of Meetings

Chairmanship, Officers

Members, Public Participation, room arrangements, information – how could meetings of this committee be better managed?

5

Any other issues




7
The council will acknowledge receipt of the complaint and advise the complainant when the matter will be considered by the committee established for the purposes of hearing complaints.  This committee will be elected at the annual meeting of the council or will be elected by the town council specifically for the purpose of hearing the complaint if members of the committee elected at the annual meeting are unable to participate in the complaints hearing for any reason (eg conflict of interest, absence).  

	8
The complainant will be advised whether the complaint will be treated as confidential or whether notice of it will be given in the usual way (ie via the committee’s agenda).

9
The complainant shall be invited to attend the meeting to hear the complaint and to bring a representative with them if they wish.

10
Seven clear working days prior to the meeting, the complainant shall provide the council with copies of any documentation or other evidence relied on.  The council shall provide the complainant with copies of any documentation upon which they wish to rely at the meeting and shall do so promptly, allowing the claimant the opportunity to read the material in good time for the meeting.

11
At the meeting the council shall consider whether the circumstances of the meeting warrant the exclusion of the public and the press.  Any decision on a complaint shall be announced at the meeting in public.

12
The chairman will introduce everyone and explain the procedure.

13
The complainant (or representative) should outline the grounds for complaint and thereafter, questions may be asked by (i) the clerk or other nominated officer and then (ii) members.  If the complainant (or representative) does not wish to speak the outline of the complaint provided in writing by the complainant will be used.

14
The clerk or other nominated officer will have the opportunity to explain the council’s position and questions may be asked by (i) the complainant (or representative) and (ii) members.

15
The clerk or other nominated officer and the complainant should be offered the opportunity to summarise their position.

16
The clerk or other nominated officer and the complainant should be asked to leave the room while members decide whether or not the grounds for the complaint have been made.  If a point of clarification is necessary, both parties shall be invited back into the room. 

17
The clerk or other nominated officer and the complainant should be given the opportunity to wait for the decision but if the decision is unlikely to be finalised on that day they should be advised when the decision is likely to be made and when it is likely to be communicated to them.

18
After the meeting the decision should be confirmed in writing within seven working days together with details of any action to be taken. 

19
Pursuant to the Local Government Act 1974 the Local Government Ombudsman (LGO) has no jurisdiction over parish and town councils in England consequently there are no statutory mechanisms in place for complaints against local councils in England.  Complainants who are dissatisfied with the outcome of the complaints procedure may consider the remedy of Judicial Review in the absence of any other appeal mechanism. 

Date revised: January 2013

Due for review: January 2017

ii) Community engagement strategy 

Cllrs Aldis and Walsh have agreed to work on a revised draft community engagement strategy. At the time of writing this is not yet available but it is hoped that the draft document will be available for inclusion on the new website soon.

Members are asked to note the position.

iii) Expenses policy

The Clerk has begun work on a revised draft expenses policy which will be made available as soon as possible.

Members are asked to note the position.

iv) Grievance policy

The Clerk is engaged in dialogue with Ellis Whittam about the review of the grievance policy and a report follows as soon as workloads permit.

Members are asked to note the position.


	


	6

7
	Financial Matters

iii) To discuss investment vehicles

Members may recall that the Town Council received a commuted sum of £380,000 from the developer following the agreement for taking over the ownership and maintenance of several parcels of land in the Fallowfield ward of Sandy.

As the Council has decided not to proceed with the purchase of the Chapel the Council needs to decide where it invests the monies. A Council must decide on what is appropriate for its individual circumstances and it must weigh up market conditions, risks and returns.  The big problem with finding a suitable vehicle and institution to use for investments are the restrictions placed on local councils by legislation and the fact that the money must be invested in the name of the Town Council not the name of an individual.  Many of the investment bonds offered are therefore not available.  

As members been advised the safest place to invest monies is with one of the Government backed banks. Attached is a list of available deposit products from Lloyds Bank.

Councillors have previously offered to assist the Town Clerk in finding investment vehicles which may be of interest to the Town Council. The Town Council does not have an investment strategy and this would have a clear link to the strategic plan that the Council is starting.

Members are asked to decide whether they would members to find investment vehicles, appoint members to find investment vehicles.
Property Matters
Deputy Clerk’s Report
iv) Solar panels at Jenkins Pavilion

On the 12th November 2012 it was resolved: to make two insurance claims to repair the panels and undertake further investigations to improve security at the site.  
The Clerk was advised to write to the insurers’ risk management surveyor for advice although she notified the meeting this advice had already been requested on the phone and improved lighting and CCTV were the only suggestions made.
Following a further instance of criminal damage to the solar panels a fourth solar panel is now broken and three insurance claims would be needed to repair the panels each attracting an excess of £250 and adding three claims to the policy claims history. The insurers’ risk management advised to improve lighting and CCTV.
A further option to the Town Council is the removal of the solar panels from the Jenkins Pavilion and then to make good the roof. A quotation has been obtained and this is attached.

Members are asked to decide how to proceed.

v) Welfare Unit at Stratford Road and the purchase of equipment

Members may recall that they approved a new Welfare Unit at Stratford Road for the outdoor staff to use. The Welfare Unit was delivered on the 11th December 2012 and then relevant services were connected so that the outdoor staff are now able to use the unit.

To make the unit fully functional for the outdoor staff the Town Council needs to consider pieces of equipment and these are as follows:
1. Four lockable Lockers

2. Four Chairs and a table

Four lockable lockers would allow the outdoor staff to have an individual locker to store individual clothing, personal protective equipment and personal storage. The outdoor staff do not currently have lockers and the total cost for four lockers is £150.00 

Members are asked to consider whether to recommend the purchase of the four lockers to Town Council.

The outdoor staff currently uses four chairs that are worn out, with rips in the material and the foam underneath showing in many places. The outdoor staff has been consulted on furniture requirements for the new welfare unit and the Foreman has informed the office staff of the outdoor staff’s preferred furniture and this is a large heavy duty wooden frame low easy chair.  The total cost for four chairs and a matching table is £700.00. 

Members are asked to consider whether to recommend the purchase of the four chairs and a table to Town Council.

vi) Review of premises at 10 Cambridge Road

Members may recall at the Town Council meeting on the 17th December 2012 it was resolved to withdraw from the planned purchase of the Old Chapel and to investigate improvements to the premises at 10 Cambridge Road to meet the perceived problems with these premises as outlined in previous reports to Council.

The first stage of investigating the improvements to 10 Cambridge Road requires a consultation with the key users of the buildings these being the public, Council members and the Town Council staff. Issues have previously been identified during the process of investigating the planned move and the Clerk has now begun the process of identifying suitable sources for structural/architectural advice as to the possibilities with the building.

However, as members are aware, the Town Council has agreed to undertake a strategic plan and this could potentially have a large impact on the Council’s requirements at the premises at 10 Cambridge Road. Therefore it is proposed to run these processes in parallel.

Members are asked to note the position and make any relevant recommendations.
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